
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION  

MINUTES 

APRIL 21, 2014 

 

The monthly meeting of the Cobb County Retired Employees Association was 

held on Monday, April 21, 2014 at the West Cobb Senior Center.  There were 

55 members and guest present.  In President Stone absence, Vice President 

Cindy Ash called the meeting to order at 10:30 am. 

Invocation was given by Bobby Alexander followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS: We welcome Tori Steele Kadner, Retired from the Tax 

Commissioner’s Office. 

ILLNESS/BEREAVED: Our members that are ill at this time - Roswell Story 

and Rolla Green, let’s keep them in prayer. 

PROGRAM:  Tony Hagler, Director of Human Resources and Lisa Rowland, 

Health Staff Office Manager – speakers for today’s meeting. 

The Health Clinic opened on February 24, 2014 in phases.   

Phase 1 - For Employees at no cost. 

Phase 2 - May 19 will be offering Medication (limited number) 50 to start. 

Phase 3 - The next milestone will be offered to Retirees and Dependents. 

On Friday May 2 the Clinic will be hosting a “Retiree Day” at the Senior 

Wellness Center, Powder Springs Station to accommodate the HRA/Biometric 

for pre-65 who wants to use the Clinic.  It’s not offered to those over 65.  

Come fasting (no food or drink) for 8 hours – need to make an appointment.  

You can call 770-528-1924 or go on Cobb County.org web site to make 

appointments. 



The clinic wants to promote wellness and need to share the information with 

your physician.  Lisa said that there are so many illnesses this generation now 

have a shorter life span than their parents. 

THE CLINIC HOURS:   

Monday – Thursday 7am – 6pm 

Fridays – 7am -1pm 

 Saturday – 8am -12noon 

 

TREASURER REPORT: Mike Ball reported a balance of $8,179.83 in the 

checking account as of April 21, 2014.  Motion was made and second to accept 

the report.  Motion carried. 

MINUTES: Were printed and distributed. Motion was made and second to 

accept the minutes.  Motion carried. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: The Retiree Benefits Committee was formed.  

Chaired by Joan Bloom with Doc Gross, Roswell Story and Pat Cromer as 

members.  Joan Bloom had to resign due to family obligation.  Need someone 

to chair this committee. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Next meeting is our first event for the year our annual 

Cookout – “Hawaii attire” is the theme, on May 19, 2014 at West Cobb Senior 

Center.  Festivities start at 11am and Lunch at 11:30am. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING will be held on June 16, 2014 at 10:30a.m. at 

the West Cobb Senior Center. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:55a.m. 

DON’T FORGET DUES! 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN IN 

Have a bless day!! 

JoAnn Mann, Secretary 


